Woodland Elementary

SBDM Minutes

February 7, 2006

Opening Business – The regular SBDM meeting for Woodland Elementary was held on Tuesday, February 7 at 2:30 pm in the school conference room.  Due to cancellation of school there was no meeting in January.  Teresa Morgan, Debra Keffer, Tammy Hall, Becky Laux, Judy Carter, and Derisa Hindle were present.  Carla Harden was unable to attend.  Nancy Lowman recorded meeting minutes.

Agenda Approval – The agenda was approved by consensus

Visitors – No visitors were present.

Minutes – The December minutes were approved as read.  

Good News Report – The PTO Santa Workshop was a great success this year for the benefit of the students and as a fundraiser.

Accident Reports – There were no accidents of significance since the last meeting.

Budget – Copies of the Activity Fund and the Per Pupil allocation funds were distributed.  Teachers are to spend their supply budget by spring break.  

Textbook – We have received the Saxon math textbooks discussed at the December meeting.  All elementary schools in Hardin County have chosen to adopt the Scott Foresman textbook series in the area of reading as a county for more consistency.  There will be a county-wide training for each grade level and with each school thus summer.  

Field Trip Buses – Each grade level will be allowed one field trip with no cost to the students due to the allotment.  We received $3.00 per pupil.

Grant – Leslie Hall and the FRC has been awarded a grant to improve attendance.  Mr. Thomas has been doing home visits.  There will be awards and incentives for perfect attendance using the grant funds.

Section 7 – We did not receive and section 7 funds.

Cabinets – There has been a bid of $5,000.00 to install cabinetry and a counter in the front office.  Section 7 money will be used to cover this cost.  The Council accepted this bid.

Pest Management – Exterminators had to be called to treat classrooms for roaches.  Teachers have reported some pests in the building that were seen coming from student backpacks.

Uniforms – Some parents ask that the uniform issue be presented to the Council.   Mrs. Morgan and Mr. Thomas will be doing uniform checks in the classrooms for more consistency.
The problem seems to be with belts and cargo pants.  The uniform policy will be revisited at the next faculty meeting.

Homework – Mrs. Hall had parents to ask her to bring up homework issues to the Council.  Several parents seem to think there is too much homework assigned.  Our policy is 10 minutes per grade level.  A committee will begin working on this issue.

Special Area Grades – Art, Music, and P.E. are core content classes.  There were questions from parents concerned that grades in these areas may keep students from being on the honor roll.  Theses teachers will be asked to do a presentation to the  staff about their grading system.

The next regular Woodland SBDM meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 7, 2006.

